Dear Members,

We shall be following up the plot inspection done in May with another on Wednesday 10 August.

The inspection team will pay particular attention to plots with non-compliant structures, to encroachment on to adjacent paths, to general upkeep and to whether at least two thirds of plots are being cultivated with a variety of produce for personal use. Members who received letters or emails after the May inspection advising them that they were in breach of the association's rules and regulations in respect of these or other matters should have take action by now to put things right.  

We don't want to be heavy handed but compliance with the rules and regulations is not optional. Many of the rules are required by our lease agreement with Dulwich Estates but even if they were not they would be necessary for a well run allotment. 

If you are in any doubt about the rules and regulations you can find copies on allotment notice boards or http://grangelane.co.uk/about-us/rules-regulations/

Thanks to all

The Inspection Team

